
August 4, 2019   
Eighteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time        
  

                                

MASS SCHEDULE 
DATE                  TIME    SAINT  INTENTION   REQUESTED BY 
Mon.     Aug​    ​5   8:30   Bill Stitzel            Andrea Stitzel 
Tue.      Aug​    ​6   8:30  For intentions of Jack Tuholaske           Tom Westropp  
Wed.     Aug​    ​7 ​ ​ ​5:00    St. Sixtus II              Sam Miller            Tom Westropp 
Thu.      Aug    8​  ​8:30    St. Dominic M/M Edward Latulippe           Family  
(The Pines)        10:00  For intentions of Jack Tuholaske           Tom Westropp  
Fri.        Aug   9 ​  ​8:30    St. Teresa Benedicta For intentions of Logan LaCross           Great Aunt   

SUNDAY MASSES 
Sat.  Aug​ ​10  4:30    St. Lawrence Lucien Provencher           Gary & Sandy Hall  
Sun.       Aug​ ​11  8:00              Kelly Lemoine            Chuck  & Cindy Rainville 

  ​9:30  Shannon Neimann            Yvonne Neimann 
                          11:00              Parishioners & Benefactors  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
It’s summer time.  Enjoy this special time of the year! 
 

JOB OPENING: DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION AT ST JOHN VIANNEY 

St. John Vianney Parish has a job opening for a 
part-time Director of Religious Education. This 
position will have a strong emphasis on 
communication with families participating in parish 
programs.  A degree and some catechetical 
experience are among the requirements. Please 
contact Fr. Tim with applications or resumes, or to 
request more information: 864-4166 ext. 202, or 
tnaples@vermontcatholic.org​. 
 

FOOD SHELF WEEKEND 
The next food shelf weekend is August 17​th ​– 18​th​. 
Your continued generosity is most appreciated. 
 

SALVATION ARMY DINNER 
Our next Salvation Army dinner is on Tuesday, 
August 20th.  We are looking donations of cold 
dinner salads such as chicken salad, tuna salad, ham 
salad, egg salad, plus side dishes like potato salad or 
green salads, as well as rolls, dessert and milk.  
Donations should be in disposable containers and 
should be enough to serve 12 people.  Please bring to 
the Parish Center kitchen before 3:30 pm on the 20th.  
A sign-up sheet for the donations can be found at the 
ramp entrance to the church.  If you have questions, 
or would like to volunteer to serve dinner, please call 
or email Kate Boucher at 863-2588 or 
kateboucher@comcast.net​. 
 

 

VOCATIONS COMMITTEE 
The next meeting for the Vocations Committee will 
be this Monday, August 5​th​ at 5:00 PM in the church 
hall. 
 

2019 BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL 
Thank you for supporting the Bishop's Annual 
Appeal, in 2019!  To date, St John Vianney Parish’s 
pledged goal progress is $103,547.29 (98.14%) 
toward our total goal of $105,513.00.  We’re almost 
there!  If you have yet to respond to this year’s 
appeal, please do so soon.​  
 

SAVE THE DATE 
Bishop Coyne will celebrate the 4:30 P.M. Mass on 
Saturday August 17th.  At the Mass Fr. Tim will be 
installed formally as pastor of the parish. 
 

SYNOD UPDATE 
In February and March all parishioners were asked to 
take a survey as an initiative to make our parishes 
more vibrant. This was part of the decrees of the 2018 
Diocesan Synod.  In June, all parishes began a 
process to work through their survey results with the 
help of the Catholic Leadership Institute.  A team was 
chosen by Father Pat to look at the strengths of St. 
John Vianney Parish, and the opportunities to grow 
and strengthen, according to the survey.  Now that 
these considerations are underway, some regular 
updates about the survey and about our parish 
strengths and opportunities will be published in the 
bulletin for everyone’s consideration.  Thank you for 
your prayers and your faithfulness. 
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VERMONT CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
Vermont Catholic Charities offers affordable 
counseling services to individuals, couples and 
families.  People seek counseling for many different 
reasons: a crisis, a loss, a major life change, substance 
abuse, or to improve relationships.  With convenient 
offices in So. Burlington, St. Albans, Rutland and 
Middlebury, our experienced clinicians and 
psychiatrist are here to help.  We accept private 
insurance, Medicaid, Medicare and offer a sliding 
scale fee. If you or someone you know needs support, 
please call (802) 658-6111 x1318. 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S LEVEL III 
 RESIDENTIAL CARE HOME 

St. Joseph’s Residential Care Home, operated by 
Vermont Catholic Charities, is a small home-like 
community that provides personal care, medication 
management, home cooked meals, nursing overview, 
and a wide array of activities. Our dedicated staff 
supports the needs of the whole person - physical, 
emotional, social and spiritual.  For more information 
or to schedule a tour of the home, please call (802) 
864-0264. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
"You also must be prepared, for at an hour you do not 
expect, the Son of Man will come." Prepare your 
marriage for the coming of the Lord by attending a 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next 
Weekends are Nov 15-17, 2019 in Isle La Motte, VT 
and Sep 13-15, 2019 in Huntington, NY. For more 
information, call John & Diane Forcier at 
802-657-3083 or visit them at ​https://wwmevtw.org/. 
 

ASPIRE TOGETHER BANQUET 
Aspire Together’s​ Annual Fundraising Banquet at the 
Champlain Valley Expo (Expo North Bldg) will be 
held on Thursday, September 26th at 6 PM.  Come 
show your support and hear from their compelling 
featured speaker & Right To Life Director, Mary 
Beerworth. To register:  email 
devon.aspiretogether@gmail.com​ or call ​Aspire 
Together​ at 802-658-8046. 
 

FINDING A MASS WHILE ON VACATION 
Going on vacation but not sure where the nearest 
Masses will be or at what times?  Log onto 
www.masstimes.org​ and you can find Catholic  
churches from across the country and around the 
world.  
 

CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL OPENINGS 
Christ the King School still has openings in our 
pre-school and pre-kindergarten classrooms.  Summer 
tours are available.  Christ the King School is a 
Catholic elementary school in Burlington serving 
learners of all faiths from three years old through 
eighth grade. For the past 79 years we have focused 
on providing a high quality, values based, rigorous 
and rewarding learning experience for our students. 
Our comprehensive curriculum focuses on the 
development of the whole child; body, mind and 
spirit. We encourage our students to discover and to 
develop their God-given gifts and to become people 
of character who possess a love for learning and a 
zest for life. Our early education program includes 
half day options in preschool and pre-kindergarten. 
Learners in our preschool classroom can start on their 
third birthday (even if it occurs after the start of the 
academic year) and can attend from a minimum of 
three half days up to five full days.  Schedule a tour 
today by calling 862-6696. Find us online 
at ​www.cksvt.org​ or on Facebook, Twitter, and 
Instagram by searching for CKSVT.  
 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 
Let us remember in our prayers, parishioners named 
in our bulletin, benefactors of our parish, the goals of 
Synod of the Diocese of Burlington, and the prayer 
intentions written down on the prayer wall in the 
church. 
 

REMEMBER THE SICK IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Lacey, Michael, Nathan and Paul Baer, Alice Boivin, 
Andrew Bolognani, Betty Bouchard, Jeanne Bright, 
Theresa Curtiss, Ruth Custeau, Jeffrey Claude Danis, 
Yvonne Gravelin, ​Aimee Marti,​ ​Carla Miller, Frank 
Myers, ​Harold Nolting,​ ​Ed Olszewski, Corienne 
Pasqual, Ann Renzoni, Bill and Edie Robenstein, 
Judy Smith, Janet Stackpole, Kathleen Trono, ​Carol 
Gabbeitt Warren​, ​Kim Wilbur and Damien Williams. 
 
 

FINANCE FOR LAST WEEK 
Offertory - $4047.00 

Electronic Funds Transfer - $4705.00  
Property Insurance - $1239.00 

Attendance – 526 
The second collection next week is for  

the Development Fund. 
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